
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

November 19, 1941 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Ross, Hoisington, Boston, Treece, 

Robb, and President Campbell. Councilman Carson was absent. City 

Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson 

were present. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held November 5th and the 

regular adjourned meeting held November 17th were read and 

approved. 

 

 J. A. Cox & Son have requested a 30-day extension of time on 

their contract for sidewalk construction under Sidewalk District 

No. 11. The records of the Engineering Department show that 19 1/2 

working days have been lost due to inclement weather, and one day 

was lost on account of a break down at the plant supplying gravel. 

It was moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman Treece 

that the Council grant J. A. Cox and Son a 30 day extension of 

time in which to complete their contract for Sidewalk District No. 

11. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the Council 

present voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

 The following entitled proposed ordinance was introduced and 

read: "AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING CERTAIN SUMS OF MONEY TO DEFRAY 

THE NECESSARY EXPENSES AND LIABILITIES OF THE CITY OF GRAND 

JUNCTION, COLORADO, FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING JANUARY 1st, 

1942, AND ENDING DECEMBER 31st, 1942". It was moved by Councilman 

Ross and seconded by Councilman Robb that the ordinance be passed 

for publication. Motion carried. 

 

 Mr. Ted Hayashi made application for a restaurant liquor 

license for the Royal Grill Cafe at 209 Colorado Ave. It was moved 

by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman Boston that the 

license be denied for the reasons the application was turned down 

previously. Motion carried. 

 

 The following liquor license applications were presented for 

renewal for the year 1942. 

 

 Retail Liquor Stores - John Cadez, Grand Liquor Store,  

 357 Main St. 

 Henry R. Post, City Liquor Store, 119 South 6th St. 

 Litman I. Sacheer, Crown Liquor Co., 119 South 4th St. 

 Raso Liquor Store, 220 South Second St. 

 White & Yuille, Quality Liquor Store, 220 South 2nd St. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the licenses for the liquor stores be granted. 

Motion carried. 



 

 Drug Store Liquor Licenses: 

 Copeland's Apothecary, 500 Main St. 

 A. W. Hammer Drug Co., 158 Main St. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Treece and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the licenses for the above mention drug stores be 

granted. Motion carried. 

 

 Restaurant beer and wine licenses:  

 Antonio Stranges, Manhattan Cafe, 345 Main St. 

 Ted Hayashi, Royal Grill, 209 Colorado Ave. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the licenses for the above mentioned beer and wine 

restaurants be granted. Motion carried. 

 

 Hotel and Restaurant Liquor Licenses: 

 James Hogan, Avalon Cafe, 609 Main St. 

 Golden Pheasant Cafe, 354 Main St. 

 Macongan Lounge, 160 Main St. 

 St. Regis Hotel, Fourth and Colorado Ave. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded by 

Councilman Treece that the restaurant liquor licenses for the 

above be granted. Motion carried. 

 

 Club Liquor licenses: 

 Elk's Home, 249 South Fourth St. 

 Eagles' Lodge #595, Margery Hall 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman 

Robb that the two club licenses be granted. Motion carried. 

 

 A proposed ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 

10 OF ORDINANCE NO. 238, was introduced and read. It was moved by 

Councilman Boston and seconded by Councilman Robb that the 

proposed ordinance be passed for publication. Motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson made a report on the traffic 

regulations. He showed the number of violations picked up by the 

Police Department in July, August, September and October, and the 

amount of the fines for each month. He also stated that Mr. G. W. 

Shirley, representing the A.P.I. (Auto Protective and Information 

Bureau had indicated their willingness to make a traffic survey in 

Grand Junction as part of their services, and that he had 

requested that such a survey be made. 

 

 The Council were of the opinion that every effort should be 

made to curb the traffic violations now being made throughout the 

City. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that he had been advised the 



C.A.A. lease for the airport lands had been mailed from Washington 

and should be here shortly. It was moved by Councilman Ross and 

seconded by Councilman Boston that the following resolution be 

passed and adopted: 

 

 RESOLUTION 

 

 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND 

JUNCTION; 

 

 That the City Manager be instructed and authorized to execute 

the lease in the form submitted by the U. S. Land Office covering 

the Airport lands; said lease being between the City of Grand 

Junction and the U. S. Government, to be in as many duplicate 

copies as may be necessary. 

 

 Roll was called on the motion with all members of the Council 

present voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


